

## Dockets.Justia.com

The District intends to file a Writ of Certiorari with the United States Supreme Court with respect to the Third Circuit's judgment regarding J.S.'s First Amendment free speech claim. Accordingly, both parties request that this Court take no action, in terms of further scheduling, until the Supreme Court either denies the Writ or decides the case on the merits.

Depending on how the Supreme Court disposes of this matter, the remaining issues that may have to be decided in this matter are the issues of Plaintiffs' attorney's fees, injunctive relief and compensation for J.S. If the parties cannot agree to appropriate compensation amongst themselves, a trial will be necessary to determine damages for J.S. and Plaintiffs' counsel will need to submit a Fee Petition for attorney's fees. Therefore, at the appropriate time in the future, the parties will contact this Court and inform the Court further action is needed.

Respectfully submitted,

SWEET, STEVENS, KATZ & WILLIAMS LLP

AMERICAN CIVIL LIBERTIES UNION OF  
PA

By: /s/ Jonathan P. Riba  
Jonathan P. Riba, Esquire, PA88095  
331 E. Butler Avenue, P.O. Box 5069  
New Britain, Pennsylvania 18901  
t (215) 345-9111 / f (215) 348-1147  
Attorney for Defendant

By: /s/ Mary Catherine Roper  
Mary Catherine Roper, Esquire  
111 S. Independence Mall East  
Philadelphia, PA 19106  
t (215) 592-1513  
Attorney for Plaintiffs

Date: August 3, 2011